
Check out What's happening in Saskatoon Willowgrove and throughout the Province! 

 

  

I'M PROUD TO WORK WITH PREMIER SCOTT MOE  

 
Our Premier's first 100 days focused on winnable issues like carbon tax, Trans Mountain.  Read 

the Murray Mandryk's article here.  Mandryk is the political columnist for the Regina Leader Post. 

 

http://leaderpost.com/opinion/columnists/moes-first-100-days-focused-on-winnable-issues-like-carbon-tax-trans-mountain


MEMORIAL CUP BEGINS THIS WEEKEND! 

 

Following over a year of planning, the Memorial Cup will begin in Regina this 

weekend.  Congratulations to Shaun Semple and his team of organizers, volunteers and everyone 

involved. It will be an exciting ten days of great hockey! 

 

The Regina Pats Hockey Club is pleased to announce that the three teams joining them in the 

historic 100th Mastercard Memorial Cup have been decided. 

The Western Hockey League representative will be the Swift Current Broncos who beat the 

Everett Silvertips in six games to capture the Ed Chynoweth Cup. 

The Ontario Hockey League Champions were decided on Sunday as the Hamilton Bulldogs 

eliminated the Sault Saint Marie Greyhounds with a game six win on home ice. 

Finally the Acadie-Bathurst Titan will represent the Quebec Major Junior Hockey League. The also 

won their league championship in six games over the Blainville-Boisbriand Armada. 



The Pats will open the Mastercard Memorial Cup on Friday when they host the OHL Champion 

Bulldogs at 8 p.m. at the Brandt Centre. Tickets are available at mastercardmemorialcup.ca. 

 

PROVINCIAL PARKS OPEN FOR THE 2018 SEASON 

 

Campers are gearing up for another memorable season with family and friends in Saskatchewan 

Provincial Parks, with parks officially opening on Thursday, May 17, 2018. 

 

“Camping is a summertime staple here in Saskatchewan,” Parks, Culture and Sport Minister Gene 

Makowksy said.  “This weekend marks the start of a new and exciting season for our park 

guests.  With a variety of programs and events taking place this year, there will be lots of fun 

activities to keep our visitors busy.  Whether you’re a family heading back to your favourite park, 

or an adventure-seeker looking to explore a new place, each park has a unique experience to 

offer.” 

 

Read more about our provincial parks here. 

  

 

FIRE BAN IN PLACE FOR CROWN LAND, MOST PROVINCIAL 
PARKS SOUTH OF CHURCHILL RIVER 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/14/parks-opening


 

The Ministry of Environment has issued a ban on all open fires south of the Churchill River to the 

U.S. border effective immediately, due to dry conditions. 

 

The ban applies to all provincial Crown land, burn notification areas, and provincial parks and 

recreation sites within the ban area.  This includes Clearwater River and Lac La Ronge provincial 

parks, but excludes Cypress Hills Interprovincial Park, where fire hazards are lower. 

 

A complete listing of all affected provincial parks and recreation sites can be found at 

www.tourismsaskatchewan.com/places-to-go/provincial-parks/fire-restrictions. 

 

Municipalities, regional and national parks may also ban open burning in their areas of 

responsibility.  Fire ban information and a list of municipal fire bans is available at 

www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety/wildfire-in-saskatchewan/fire-

bans. 

 

Check with your local authority to find out if there are burning restrictions in place for your area 

http://www.tourismsaskatchewan.com/places-to-go/provincial-parks/fire-restrictions
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety/wildfire-in-saskatchewan/fire-bans
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety/wildfire-in-saskatchewan/fire-bans


or where you plan to travel. 

 

No open fires or fireworks are permitted for the duration of the ban.  Self-contained heating 

devices, pressurized stoves, gas barbecues, propane firepits, or charcoal briquettes used in an 

approved firebox will be permitted for cooking and heating purposes during the ban. 

 

The fire ban is effective immediately and will stay in place until the Ministry of Environment 

rescinds the order.   

 

  

 

NEW HIGHWAY CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS FOCUSED ON 
SAFETY 

 

May 9, the Ministry of Highways and Infrastructure placed 24 projects worth an estimated $65 

million for tender to improve highway safety in Saskatchewan. 

 

“Safety is the most important priority on our provincial highway system,” Highways and 

Infrastructure Minister David Marit said.  “We are pleased with this year’s spring tender plan and 

the continuation of passing lane expansion throughout the province.” 



 

Safety is the focus of the highway improvement projects released in the Government of 

Saskatchewan’s 2018 Spring Tender Schedule. 

 

Projects to construct passing lanes on Highway 4 between North Battleford and Cochin, and 

Highway 6 between the junction of Highway 39 and the Rowatt Access, as well as the twinning of 

Highway 7 around the Village of Vanscoy, point to the focus on safety. 

 

Read the news release here. 

 

SASKATCHEWAN APPLYING TO PARTICIPATE IN PIPELINE 
REFERENCE CASE BEFORE B.C. COURT OF APPEAL 

 

The Attorney General of Saskatchewan will be applying to participate in the reference case 

currently before British Columbia’s Court of Appeal concerning the constitutionality of British 

Columbia’s proposed amendments to its Environmental Management Act. 

“We are dismayed that a pipeline that will benefit many people across Canada continues to be 

held up by unreasonable delays,” Justice Minister and Attorney General Don Morgan said.  “As 

we argued in the previous case involving the city of Burnaby, it is Saskatchewan’s position that 

these pipelines are in the national interest and fall under federal, not provincial jurisdiction.” 

 

On December 7, 2017, the National Energy Board ruled that the Trans Mountain pipeline is not 

required to comply with the two bylaws cited by the City of Burnaby as its reason for delaying the 

issuing of permits to Trans Mountain.  In its decision, the National Energy Board agreed with 

Saskatchewan that it would be contrary to a basic principle of federalism if one province, or a 

single municipality of one province, held the power to impede the construction of an 

interprovincial pipeline. 

 

“Saskatchewan remains dedicated to standing up for the hard-working people in our natural 

resources and energy sectors,” Morgan said.  “We know that these pipelines are necessary for 

our energy companies to get their products to tidewater to ensure a competitive price, and that 

the increased capacity this pipeline represents stands to benefit all Canadians.”  

 

ARE YOU EMERGENCY READY? 



 

Be emergency ready – download the SaskAlert app from your smartphone’s app store before 

today’s province-wide test of alerting programs on all platforms (radio, TV, text message alerts, 

on the SaskAlert app and SaskAlert website). Visit www.saskalert.ca for additional information. 

 

The first step to be emergency ready is to learn what types of emergency situations you may face 

at home and at work. Visit our website for tips to help you prepare for emergencies and stay 

informed. Click here for information. 

CRITICAL - Imminent life threatening danger 

ADVISORY - Be aware and be prepared 

TEST - System testing in progress 

 

Watch the video here. 

 

AQUATIC INVASIVE SPECIES AWARENESS WEEK 

http://www.saskalert.ca/
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety
https://www.facebook.com/SKGov/videos/1923977824287276/


 

The Government of Saskatchewan proclaimed May 6 to 12 as Aquatic Invasive Species 

Awareness Week to raise awareness of the risks to our province’s water bodies.  Prevention 

efforts have been successful to date, and no invasive mussels have been found within 

Saskatchewan. 

 

“Aquatic invasive species prevention is a priority,” Environment Minister Dustin Duncan 

said.  “Our government focuses on education, promoting the Clean, Drain, Dry program, roadside 

boat inspections, decontaminations and regular monitoring of Saskatchewan’s busy water 

bodies. 

 

Continue reading this news release here. 

 

SASKJOBS.CA TO CONTINUE FOR THE NEXT SIX MONTHS 
 
The transition of saskjobs.ca to the partnership site with the National Job Bank will be extended 

for the next six months. 

 

“Saskjobs has been an important website for both Saskatchewan employers and job seekers 

since 1999,” Immigration and Career Training Minister Jeremy Harrison said.  “While the move to 

the National Job Bank website will offer more benefits to employers and job seekers, it has been 

challenging for some businesses and individuals to adapt.  We have listened carefully to those 

concerns.” 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/09/aquatic-invasive-species-awareness-week


On May 1, 2018, Saskatchewan deepened its existing partnership with the National Job Bank.  The 

new site requires employers and job seekers to use the new platform which includes enhanced 

security, more benefits and a new look and feel. 

 

“We will continue to engage saskjobs.ca users and ensure a more hands-on approach to the 

transition,” Harrison said.  “The next six months will be spent engaging employers, job seekers 

and community partners about the upgrade.” 

 

EMPLOYMENT STANDARDS TRAINING AVAILABLE 

 

The Employment Standards Division offers free online training webinars that provides basic 

information about the employment standards in Saskatchewan. These webinars address 

commonly asked questions that affect most employers and employees, including employers 

based outside of Saskatchewan with employees in the province. 

YOU CAN ATTEND THE WEBINAR FROM YOUR HOME OR OFFICE USING A COMPUTER, TABLET 

OR SMARTPHONE! 

The sessions will cover a variety of topics, including weekly schedules, hours of work, overtime, 

vacations, public holidays, leaves, and more. 

Each webinar includes an audiovisual presentation and a question and answer session. Each 

session will take approximately 45 minutes to an hour, including time at the end for questions. 

There are 100 spots available for each webinar. 



The Employment Standards Division also offers free, customizable online or in-person training. If 

your organization is interested in working with us to develop customized webinars or in-person 

training on specific subjects for groups of employees, please contact the Manager of Education 

Services, Employment Standards Division, at 306-933-7980.  Click here for additional information. 

 

YOUR OPPORTUNITY TO MEET AN INCREDIBLE YOUNG 
MAN, RANCE CARDINAL 

 

The outpouring of support continues for the Humboldt Broncos.  A special young man by the 

name of Rance Cardinal has been walking since April 11th.  He started his journey from Sioux 

Lookout, Ontario and walked to Humboldt in support of the Humboldt Broncos tragedy. 

 

Rance starting playing and enjoying the game of hockey at a young age. He is originally from 

Saddle Lake First Nation, AB but currently resides in the Lac Seul First Nation in Ontario. He took 

http://www.saskatchewan.ca/business/employment-standards/employment-standards-training


the Bold Eagle training program in Wainwright, AB. This gave him his knowledge of survival. He 

played as a junior hockey player with the Northeastern Alberta Junior Hockey League for 2.5 

years. Today he still loves hockey immensely and he also plays hockey with various teams in the 

Sioux Lookout area. 

 

Rance will be in Regina Thursday, May 17th from 2 pm - 3 pm at the Mâmawêyatitân Centre – 3355 

6th Avenue.  If you have the opportunity, please support Rance by attending this Welcome 

Reception. 

   

Below is a link to Rance Cardinal’s Journey and a link to the video of Rance travelling from Sioux 

Lookout on his way to Humboldt, SK. TSN broadcast and produced video that had been recently 

played. Since the TSN broadcast a few weeks ago, Rance’s facebook following eent from 3500+ to 

over 10,000+ people in support of his walk! 

• https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5CiqjA33Ip8 – TSN broadcast a story on the walk. 

• https://www.facebook.com/groups/1037273063086710/about/ - Humboldt Strong WALK – 

Rance Cardinal 

If you would like to meet Rance or would like more information,  please contact Brad Spence via 

emailthebradspence@me.com or text 306-737-6790. 

 

MENTAL HEALTH WEEK #GETLOUD ABOUT WHAT MENTAL 
HEALTH REALLY IS 

 

Mental Health Week was May 7 - 13, 2018.  Mental Health is about more than mental illness.  It's 

more than being happy all the time.  It's about feeling good about who you are, having balance in 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5CiqjA33Ip8
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1037273063086710/about/


your life, and managing life's highs and lows.  Everyone deserves to feel well, whatever their 

mental health experience.   

 

 

 

HIGHWAY CONSTRUCTION FOCUSES ON SAFETY 
IMPROVEMENTS 

 
With a Highways and Infrastructure budget of $924.5 million this year, the 2018 highway 

construction season is underway.  Construction will focus on improving safety on the provincial 

highway system as a result of a number of passing lane projects and other highway 

improvements. 

 

“Our government is making a major commitment to improving safety on some of our busiest 

highways,” Highways and Infrastructure Minister David Marit said.  “Constructing passing lanes 

on Highway 6, south of Regina for example, will greatly improve safety throughout this corridor.” 

 

The two sets of passing lanes on Highway 6 between Regina and the junction with Highway 39 



will be constructed this year.  Construction will also begin in 2018 on two sets of passing lanes 

on Highway 4 between North Battleford and Cochin. 

 

Read the entire news release here. 

 

GOVERNMENTS OF CANADA AND SASKATCHEWAN SIGN 
AGREEMENT TO IMPROVE HEALTH CARE SERVICES 

 

Canada’s universal, publicly funded health system is a source of pride for Canadians.  The 

Government of Canada is working with provinces and territories to strengthen health care and to 

adapt the system to the changing needs of Canadians. 

 

May 14, the Governments of Canada and Saskatchewan signed a bilateral agreement 

(https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/corporate/transparency/health-agreements/shared-health-

priorities/saskatchewan.html) outlining how the province plans to invest its share of targeted federal 

health care funding.  The agreement represents a shift in how the federal and provincial 

governments work together to advance shared health priorities.  With support from the 

Government of Canada, the Government of Saskatchewan will invest in a range of initiatives to 

expand home and community care as well as mental health and addiction services. 

 

“Saskatchewan is committed to improving access to health services for residents throughout our 

province,” Saskatchewan Health Minister Jim Reiter said.  “This funding will help us address the 

need for better access to mental health and addictions services, and support our population in 

receiving health services in the most appropriate settings.” 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/15/2018-highway-construction-season
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/corporate/transparency/health-agreements/shared-health-priorities/saskatchewan.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/health-canada/corporate/transparency/health-agreements/shared-health-priorities/saskatchewan.html


 

Click here to read the entire news release. 

 

3,700 MORE NURSES WORKING IN SASKATCHEWAN - A 29% 
INCREASE SINCE 2007 

 

Access to health care continues to improve for Saskatchewan patients, thanks to 3,700 more 

nurses providing services than in 2007 - an increase of 29 per cent.  In total, more than 16,000 

nurses are licensed to practise in the province, including registered nurses, registered 

psychiatric nurses, nurse practitioners, and licensed practical nurses. 

 

“Our government has shown strong commitment to recruit and retain nurses in Saskatchewan 

over this past decade,” Health Minister Jim Reiter said.  “Nurses are highly valued members of 

the health care team, and their contributions are key to quality care for Saskatchewan 

residents.  Working together with our nursing partners, I’m pleased with the solid progress we’ve 

made in increasing the nursing workforce.” 

 

“We have more nurses in the province than any other time in our history,” Rural and Remote 

Health Minister Greg Ottenbreit said.  “While we are pleased with this growth, we continue to work 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/14/bilateral-agreement


with partners to recruit for vacant positions across the province.” 

 

A number of nursing recruitment and retention initiatives have resulted in the increase of nurses 

in Saskatchewan, including:  

• adding 300 new registered nurse/registered psychiatric nurse training seats; 

• doubling nurse practitioner training seats from 20 to 40; 

• offering clinical placement bursaries with a return-in-service commitment to rural and 

remote parts of the province; and 

• providing grant funding to the Saskatchewan Health Authority to support recruitment and 

retention of hard-to-recruit positions. 

Nurses are being recognized during National Nursing Week, May 7 to 13.  

  

 

AFFORDABLE RENTAL HOUSING PROJECT OPENS IN 
SASKATOON 

 
The Governments of Canada and Saskatchewan along with Stewart Properties officially opened 

Star Court in Saskatoon, a newly-renovated 16-unit rental housing project that will help support 

low- to moderate-income households where an individual lives with disabilities. 

 

Jean-Yves Duclos, Minister of Families, Children and Social Development and Minister 

Responsible for Canada Mortgage and Housing Corporation (CMHC), Social Services Minister and 

Minister Responsible for the Saskatchewan Housing Corporation (SHC) Paul Merriman, and 

Stewart Properties President Tyler Stewart, made the announcement today. 

 

“These newly-renovated units play a foundational role in the positive quality of life for residents,” 

said Duclos.  “Having access to safe, affordable housing along with purpose-built, accessible 

design features goes a long way to helping people achieve and maintain their independence.  We 

are proud to invest in projects like this that have such a profound impact on lives.” 

 

Continue reading this news release here. 

 

EXPANDING ACCESS TO SMART BOARD TECHNOLOGY IN 
SASKATCHEWAN CLASSROOMS 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/11/affordable-rental-housing-in-saskatoon


 

A new province-wide agreement with SMART Technologies, a world leader in classroom 

technology and makers of the interactive SMART Board, has allowed school divisions to 

purchase nearly twice as many SMART Learning Suite licenses for teachers.  There are now over 

6,000 teacher licenses, which will make the SMART Learning Suite software available in 

approximately half of the classrooms in the province. 

 

“Expanding the use of technology in the classroom helps our students be prepared to enter the 

21st Century workforce,” Deputy Premier and Education Minister Gordon Wyant said.  “I would 

like to thank all of our education sector partners for their collaboration on this agreement that 

supports student success.” 

 

The agreement provides a negotiated price for SMART Board® Interactive Displays, software and 

accessories which has also been made available to all First Nations’ schools, independent 

schools and post-secondary institutions. By leveraging the collective buying power of all learning 

and library agencies in Saskatchewan, the Ministry of Education was able to realize cost savings 

of up to 50 per cent on a variety of classroom learning solutions from SMART technologies.  

 

Read more here. 

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/14/smart-board


SASK PARKS LAUNCHES CAM-EASY-NO EQUIPMENT 
NECESSARY 

 

Throughout the 2018 camping season, convenience-seekers or those brand new to camping can 

take advantage of Camp-Easy equipped campsites in three provincial parks.   Camp-Easy sites 

are great for campers who do not own camping equipment or aren’t sure if camping is for them, 

but would like to give it a try.  Guests can maximize their time spent in the park relaxing and 

exploring when eliminating set up and take down of their site. 

 

“Camp-Easy is an innovative Sask Parks program launching this year,” Parks, Culture and Sport 

Minister Gene Makowsky said.  “After asking both campers and people who don’t use the parks 

for suggestions on how to provide the best experience possible for our guests, we heard there 

was strong interest in this type of offering.  We hope that new and returning park visitors take 

advantage of Camp-Easy this season to connect with nature and experience Saskatchewan’s 

beautiful provincial parks.” 

 

To read more about Camp-Easy, click here. 

  

 

https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media/2018/may/11/camp-easy


 

With warmer weather comes the risk of tick bites. Some ticks can carry Lyme disease. Take 

precautions!  saskatchewan.ca/lyme 

 

MARK YOUR CALLENDARS FOR THE EACCA COMMUNITY 
BARBEQUE 

http://saskatchewan.ca/lyme


 

The Community Barbeque and Fun Day is is just around the corner.  Mark your calendar for 

Sunday, June 3rd.  This community barbeque and fun day will be held at the Forestry Farm from 

10 am to 2 pm.  

 

There will be live music for all ages, fish in the fishing pond, face painting, art tent, bouncy 

castles and more! 

 

This event is sponsored by the Forestry Farm, Erindale Arbor Creek, Sutherland Forest Grove and 

Silverspring Community Association.   Click here for additional information.   

 

https://www.facebook.com/events/237560460323294/


 

Premier Scott Moe, "Saskatchewan’s economy has been hard hit in recent years by the downturn 

in the resource sector. 

 

Now, even though oil prices are recovering, we are still being hard hit by a rail backlog and lack of 

pipelines, which is restricting our ability to get our product to market. All of which is the federal 

government’s responsibility, by the way. 

 

But there is still one thing the federal government is good at shipping out of Saskatchewan... and 

that’s equalization dollars. 

 

Saskatchewan taxpayers contribute about $580 million a year to the equalization program, and we 

receive zero from equalization." 

 



 

The 2018 Zoo Gala is only weeks away.  Be sure to get your tickets and secure your seats for 

Saskatoon's most unique and fun gala!  

 

Join the Festivities - A Natural Place to Be!  You'll enjoy fabulous food, great music by Brad 

Johner and the Johner Boys, Corey Morgan, Wayne Bergen and the Kim Salkeld Trio.  

 

Buy tickets online today: https://saskatoonzoofoundation.ca/tickets.php  

  

 

GEAR UP FOR BIKE TO WORK DAY:  WEDNESDAY, MAY 16TH 

https://saskatoonzoofoundation.ca/tickets.php


 

The City of Saskatoon is proud to sponsor Bike to Work Day YXE, an initiative of Saskatoon 

Cycles, on Wednesday, May 16, 2018. The aim of this event is to encourage people to give biking 

to work a try and to celebrate those individuals that regularly make cycling a part of their 

commute. 

“We’re pleased to play a role in the delivery of an initiative that encourages and supports people 

in trying out an active and sustainable mode of transportation,” says Jay Magus, the City’s Acting 

Director of Transportation. “As we continue to move towards expanding transportation options 

around our city – with initiatives like new cycling infrastructure and Bus Rapid Transit – we’re 

going to see more and more people choosing alternatives to driving.” 

“We often hear from people that they’d like to try biking to work but that they feel intimidated to 

do it that very first time,” says Cathy Watts, co-chair of Saskatoon Cycles. “Bike to Work Day is 

the perfect day to give it a try because you’ll be out there alongside others doing the same 

thing—it will also be an extra supportive environment.” 

Between 7 and 9 a.m. on May 16th, participating local businesses and organizations will have bike 

stations set up around the city. Anyone on a bicycle is invited to make a stop for coffee, 

giveaways, or a chance to win prizes. 



“These stations will attract your attention; with coffee and treats of all kinds as well as tons of 

encouragement to keep going,” says Watts. “It could be described as a party on the way to work. 

It would be best to start your commute early on Wednesday to make the most of a very fun day.” 

Learn more about Bike to Work Day YXE, including details on the Workplace Challenge and a 

complete map of bike stations, at biketoworksaskatoon.com. 

 

 

Is your family ready for an emergency?  Be emergency ready is developing an emergency plan 

tailored to meet your family’s needs. 

 

Learn what to include in your emergency plan by visiting 

http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety/disaster-

prevention/homeowner-disaster-prevention 

 

https://biketoworksaskatoon.com/
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety/disaster-prevention/homeowner-disaster-prevention
http://www.saskatchewan.ca/residents/environment-public-health-and-safety/disaster-prevention/homeowner-disaster-prevention


 

• The total investment in capital facilities and infrastructure for provincial parks since 2007 

will reach $110 million this fiscal year.  

• Since 2007, our government has invested more than $770 million to develop or repair 

almost 16,000 housing units in Saskatchewan. 

• Since 2007, our government has invested more than $770 million to develop or repair 

almost 16,000 housing units in Saskatchewan.  

• The Government of Saskatchewan has invested more than $3 billion into highways and 

infrastructure over the last three years. 

 

REPORT FROM THE LEGISLATURE 

 

The Government of Saskatchewan is investing $14 million to improve rural roads, bridges and 

culverts throughout the province. The Municipal Roads for the Economy Program (MREP) 

provides funding for municipal roads impacted by increased truck traffic, as well as bridge and 

culvert projects. 

 



The rural municipal road system plays an important part in getting our exports to market. Our 

investment in MREP supports municipalities and plays an important part in keeping our economy 

strong. Administered by the Saskatchewan Association of Rural Municipalities, MREP grants 

cover up to 50% of the costs of road projects and 30 to 90% of the costs of bridge and culvert 

projects. 

 

With this year’s budget, our government has invested more than $3 billion into highways and 

infrastructure over the last three years. This shows that our government understands the need to 

make our busiest highways safer, and to get our exports to market more efficiently. 

 

A decade of growth means major safety improvements to many of Saskatchewan’s busiest 

highways. Improvements include continued work on the Warman and Martensville interchanges; 

continued work on twinning Highway 7 between Vanscoy and Delisle; and starting a series of 

twinning and passing lane projects on Highways 6 and 39 between Regina and Estevan. Two sets 

of passing lanes will be built on Highway 6 between Regina and the junction of Highway 39 this 

year. 

 

Two sets of passing lanes will be built on Highway 4 between North Battleford and Cochin; we are 

also beginning planning work for passing lanes on Highway 7 between Rosetown and the Alberta 

border, and Highways 9 and 10 between Melville and Canora. Planning work for passing lanes, 

widening and repaving Highway 5 between Highway 2 and Saskatoon is also underway. Two sets 

of passing lanes were opened on Highway 5 between Humboldt and Highway 2 last year. 

 

In addition to these projects, this year’s budget will see 800 kilometres of highway improvements 

across the province. Other highlights include $13 million to repair flood damage or prevent 

damage in future years, and $6.7 million to urban municipalities through the Urban Highway 

Connector Program. 

 

We continue working to improve traffic safety and efficiency with the construction of largest 

infrastructure project in Saskatchewan’s history – The Regina Bypass. On time and on budget for 

completion in 2019, the project includes 12 overpasses, 30 years of maintenance, 40 kilometres of 

new four-lane highway, 55 kilometres of new service roads, and 20 kilometres of four-lane 

resurfacing. The project involves 97 Saskatchewan-based companies and has created over 8,200 

jobs. 

  

At the start of another construction season, please remember to be alert, to drive carefully and to 

reduce your speed in construction zones. 

  

May 6-12, 2018 is Emergency Preparedness Week. 



  

Over the last several years, our province has experienced significant emergency situations like 

flooding, wildfires and severe weather events. That’s why it is so important to be emergency 

ready. This means knowing the risks, making a plan, getting an emergency kit and downloading 

the SaskAlert App. 

 

SaskAlert notifies residents of emergencies in their area in real time so they can take action to 

protect themselves, their families and their property. If you don’t have SaskAlert on your 

smartphone yet, you can download the app from your phone’s app store or by 

visiting www.saskalert.ca. 

 

 
I have only highlighted some of the government news releases in this issue.  Click 

here to read additional releases. 

 

http://www.saskalert.ca/
https://www.saskatchewan.ca/government/news-and-media


 

When:  Saturday, May Race for Kids 

When:  Saturday, May 26, registration at 10 am, race begins at 11 am 

Where:  Rotary Park 

Click here for details 

 

 

Walk for Alzheimer's 

When:  Thursday, May 31 

Where:  Amphitheatre - River Landing Park Spadina Cres. E 

Registration 6 pm, walk 6:30 - 7:30 pm 

Click here for information 

 

 

EACCA Community Barbeque & Fun Day 

When:  Sunday, June 3, 10 am - 2 pm 

http://www.bgcsaskatoon.com/race-for-kids
http://alzheimer.ca/en/sk/Get-involved/Help-us-Raise-Funds/Walk


Where:  Forestry Farm Park 

Watch this newsletter for further details 

 

 

Zoogala 

When:  Friday, June 15 

Where:  Saskatoon Zoo 

Click here for details 

 

 

Save the Date for the 5th Annual Quinn Stevenson Memorial Golf Tournament 

When:  Friday, August 17th @ the Willows 

https://saskatoonzoofoundation.ca/


Watch for more details 

 

   

 

 

   

THOUGHT OF THE DAY 

 



 

friend on Facebook | forward to a friend  

 

KEEP IN TOUCH 

 

 I appreciate the many opportunities to make a positive difference in my constituency. Your phone 

calls, letters, and emails make a big difference in keeping me informed on the issues that matter 

to you.  

If you would like me to recognize anyone or have your event mentioned in this newsletter, please 

don't hesitate to call or email me. 

 

"From a Provincial Point of View" is a weekly message from Ken Cheveldayoff, MLA 

Saskatoon Willowgrove. Your opinions are important and your letters, emails, and phone calls on 

any issues relating to the provincial government are welcomed. 

Copyright © *|2018|* *|Ken Cheveldayoff, MLA Saskatoon Willowgrove|*, 

All rights reserved. 

   

 

Phone: 306-651-7100 

 

Email: ken.cheveldayoff.mla@sasktel.net 

 

 

 

 

https://mailchi.mp/sasktel/from-a-provincial-point-of-view-wishing-you-a-safe-and-enjoyable-victoria-day-weekend?e=1808336f6e
http://us6.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=885502a5ed2579eca5f5e33bb&id=47405db862&e=1808336f6e

